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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - FEBRUARY 2013

REMEMBER OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING IS MARCH 5 AT 7PM

OUR NEXT OFFICER’S MEETING IS FEBRUARY 26 AT 7PM

Our Council Meeting was held on February 5 with 22 Knights in attendance.

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT - BROTHER DOUG KESTER

1.  Our Parish Lenten Seafood dinners began last week.  As always, any help (especially with cleanup from 8 to 10 PM) would be appreciated .
2.   A 2nd and Third Degree was held on Sunday February 17th. Come to the meeting to hear all about it.
3.  Trustees were asked to remain at the end of our meeting to finish the semi annual audit.
4.   Mark Jago will continue to act as our insurance agent for a few more months   until he can groom a replacement, which will probably be his son-in-law.
MEMBERSHIP REPO[image: image1]RT - CHANCELLOR - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

A 3rd Degree will be held at St. Rose of Lima Church Parish Hall on February 17. Volunteers are need to assist with this event.  Father Hoke is the honoree at this Degree. The following Knights, from our Council, are planning to receive their 3rd Degree.  They are John Schneider, Ryan O’Donnell, Patrick Hartinger and Richard Hartinger. Please come to support these Knights and to experience the New 3rd Degree Ceremony.

Those Knights that received their 3rd Degree will be eligible to receive their 4th Degree this year.

ADORATION CHAPEL - BROTHER TOM ALTHOFF

Please support our Adoration Chapel commitment from 4 to 5 PM each Sunday. This time is in effect through March 24.  Thanks to the Knights who signed up at this meeting.

CHICKEN BBQ - BROTHER RICK BOSCO

Our first BBQ is March 24 at Holy Infant in York Haven. If you wish to help contact Brother Bosco at 717-292-0699.

SQUIRES - BROTHER WALT ZIMMERMAN

The 2012 Keep Christ in Christmas magnets sale netted $360 of which $150 was donated to St. Jude Children’s Hospital.  There are currently 27 Squires. Brother Zimmerman will start to recruit new Squires at York Catholic School soon.  The Squires at St. Patricks is being revived. 

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

Don’t forget to mark you calendar for December 14!!!!!!!!!!

OLD BUSINESS

Brother Palmieri is recovering at home. His wife Catherine could still use help being with Joe while she attends chores outside their home.  Please contact Brother Bosco at 292-0699 if you can help.

ELECTIONS:  DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT- Brother Gary Amsbaugh was nominated last month for Deputy Grand Knight.  The Grand Knight asked three times for other nominations from the floor.  None were received and Brother Hartinger called for the nominations to be closed.  This was seconded by Brother Zimmerman.  A voice vote approved closing the nominations.  The Grand Knight then asked that one constitutional ballot be cast for Brother Amsbaugh to become Deputy Grand Knight.

CHANCELLOR - Brother Scott Kurtzman was nominated last month for Chancellor.  The Grand Knight asked three times for other nominations from the floor.  None were received and Brother Shermeyer called for the nominations to be closed and Brother Beyer seconded this motion.  A voice vote approved closing the nominations.  The Grand Knight then asked that one constitutional ballot be cast for Brother Kurtzman to become Chancellor.

Brother Zimmerman motioned to open nomination for Recorder and this motion was seconded by Brother Donaldson.  Brother Dan Bradley was nominated.  Elections for this position will be held in March.

Brother Flaherty motioned to open nominations for Warden and Brother Gerzewski seconded this motion.  Nominations will be accepted from the floor at the March meeting for an election to be held at our Council meeting in March.

DONATIONS TO THE HOME ASSOCIATION ACCOUNT WERE DEPOSITED AS FOLLOWS: 2011 - $1,228.72 and 2012 - $1,471.96

NEW BUSINESS

The Polar Bear Plunge was delayed until February 9th.

Brother Barlek suggested we promote the praying of the Rosary in our Parish by buying pamphlets that show the proper way to pray the Rosary.   Brother Hartinger suggested we support the efforts of the Rosary Alter Society that already exists within our Parish.  Brother Barlek will contact the Rosary Alter Society to see if we can be of any assistance.

Brother Zimmerman suggested we purchase subs from Jimmy Johns for refreshments after the 3rd Degree Ceremony on February 17.

BROTHER KNIGHTS, FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:

M/M Joseph Holtz, Karen Whorley, Washington Family, Lucy Woodman, Leigh Family, Liz Adams, Hilbert Family, Linda Minniti, Mimi Young, Tim Drought, Mary Arvin, Kristen Santiago, Norma Warner, M/M John Hagerman, Father Hoke, Tom & Seryene Kuhn, Doris Carroll, Sister Delores Sneeringer, Gus Hartinger, Linda Schneider, Linda Jenkins, Doris Althoff, Logan Patrick Coldron, Helen Quigel, Chris Anthony, Jerry Senft, Jim Price, Steve Warner, Jim Paige, Mary Kester, Tom Perry, Ed Bamberg, Brian Noel, Dodd Finale, Dorothy Etter, Norma Beyer, Paul Hardish, John Miklusek, Donna O’Brien, Laura Kuntz, Ike Gerzewski, Tony Danna, Barbara Jean Kuhl, Jim Huddleston, Fields Family, Vianna Halewski, M/M Joe Palmieri

Knights of Columbus News








